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STUDENT-ATHLETE DEVELOPMENT:
BALANCE IS THE KEY

Thomas L. Hill
University of Florida

Editor’s Note: This article inaugurates a new feature of the Academic Athletic
Journal. To encourage lively discourse on articles included in this journal,
readers are invited to submit their reactions in essays of approximately 1000
words. Responses may bhe edited for considerations of format and space. Please
see the "Submission Guidelines” elsewhere in tlhis issue.

John Gerdy, in “Student-Athlete Development: Institutional
Responsibility,” has provided academic advisors for athletics with an excelient
article on the holistic development of student-athletes in higher education. In
examining this issue, Gerdy focuses on recruitment, orientation, self-
governance, academic suppont, the student-athletes’ time commitment to their
respective sports, and the utilization of data collected from senior exit
interviews. Serious questions are raised regarding who is responsible for
fostering holistic development in these areas and what is the best way to deliver
the needed services. Gerdy asserts that institutions sponsoring major NCAA
Division I athletic programs have failed to mainstream student-athletes
primarily because of the conflict between academic and athletic interests. This
is an issue that has been debated hotly in higher education in recent years.

One question which Gerdy has not addressed directly is, “Why did
athletic departments assume responsibility for the total welfare of student-
athletes?” On many campuses, athletic departments were responsible for
bringing in atypical students such as minorities and first-generation students
long before their institutions became involved in that kind of recruiting. It is
also true at many institutions that athletic departments have more resources to
devote to academic support programs than other units. However, contrel and
support of academic support programs should be determined by the local
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departments. However, cooperative planning of activities on the part of athletic,
academic, and student affairs officials is important in order to achieve the
proper balance for student-athletes.

Thomas L. Hill is the Dean for Student Services at the University of Florida.
He also serves as an adjunct assistant professor in the Counselor Education
Department and teaches courses in student personnel services and multicultural
counseling, with a particular interest in programs designed to assist young black
males. Currently the president of the N4A, Hill received his Ph.D. from the
University of Florida in 1985,
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